Freedom of Information Act 2000 – elective home education
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. How many vulnerable children in your authority are identified as electively home educated?
Answer:
59

· 8 Social Care/Early Help 

· plus an additional 34 level 1s (our Education Welfare Service assessment of vulnerability)

· plus 17 additional with Education, Health and Care Plan
2. How many alternative education providers do you use who are online only*?

None

3. How many alternative education providers do you use who are partially online*?

None

Please note questions 2 and 3 refers to online delivery as usual practice,    

not online delivery as a result of COVID lockdown. 

Clarification received: “Using the government’s definition:

Vulnerable children and young people include those who:

-are assessed as being in need under section 17 of the Children Act 1989, including children and young people who have a child in need plan, a child protection plan or who are a looked-after child

-have an education, health and care (EHC) plan

-have been identified as otherwise vulnerable by educational providers or local authorities (including children’s social care services), and who could therefore benefit from continued full-time attendance, this might include:

children and young people on the edge of receiving support from children’s social care services or in the process of being referred to children’s services

adopted children or children on a special guardianship order

those at risk of becoming NEET (‘not in employment, education or training’)

those living in temporary accommodation

those who are young carers

those who may have difficulty engaging with remote education at home (for example due to a lack of devices or quiet space to study)

care leavers

others at the provider and local authority’s discretion including pupils and students who need to attend to receive support or manage risks to their mental health

However, I am aware that not all LAs hold a register of vulnerable children, and that question 1 might not be possible.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
